

Bill Owens, Governor Douglas H. Benevento, Executive Director

Dedicated to protecting and improving the health and environment of the people of Colorado

4300 Cherry Creek Dr. S. Denver, Colorado 80246-1530 Phone (303) 692-2000 TDD Line (303) 691-7700 Located in Glendale, Colorado

Laboratory Services Division 8100 Lowry Blvd. Denver, Colorado 80230-6928 (303) 692-3090

http://www.cdphe.state.co.us

Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment

October 26, 2004

Mr. Mark Jones Fralo Plastech Manufacturing One General Motors Drive Syracuse NY 13206

Dear Mr. Jones:

The Water Quality Control Division has reviewed the revised drawings for the Fralo Plastech Septic Tanks as provided on October 25, 2004. On the basis of this review, the Division is able, at this time, to state that these designs for the ST750 gallon, ST1060 gallon, ST1250 gallon, and ST1500 gallon tanks are consistent with the requirements of the State Board of Health Guidelines On Individual Sewage Disposal Systems with the following conditions. All tanks furnished to the State of Colorado will have 4" inlet and outlet tees as integral part of the tank and the liquid transfer from the first compartment to the second or successive compartments shall be made at a liquid depth of a least 14" below the outlet invert, but not in the sludge.

Please be advised that approval by the Water Quality Control Division as meeting design standards does not assure acceptability within all 64-counties of the State of Colorado. Local health authorities are empowered to promulgate, adopt, and enforce local regulations that are more stringent than the Guidelines, which were utilized in the review of this product.

Sincerely.

R. Kent Kuster

Environmental Protection Specialist Water Quality Control Division

(303) 692-3574

